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Transmittal Notice

1. Explanation of Material Transmitted: This chapter is rescinded because the National
Institutes of Health has a new process for applying for emergency salary payments
when employees do not receive regular salary payments. The Office of Financial
Management is no longer a part of the process for providing emergency salary
payments. Employees should contact the Benefits and Payroll Liaison Branch in the
Office of Human Resources of the Office of the Director for instructions on the new
process. Information is available at:
https://hr.nih.gov/help/fag/benefits/pay/payroll/what-happens-if-i-dont-get-paid

2. Filing Instructions:

o Remove: NIH Policy Manual, Chapter 1952, dated 12/1/1990

PLEASE NOTE: For information on:

¢ Content of this matter, contact the Benefits and Payroll Liaison Branch, Workforce
Relations Division, Office of Human Resources.

e NIH Policy Manual, contact the Division of Management Support, OMA on
301-496-4606, or enter this URL: https://oma.od.nih.gov/DMS/Pages/Manual-

Chapters.aspx.
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